
Mechelle Griffin and Joseph Batz 
18160 Cottonwood Road  #158 
Sunriver, OR 97707 
RE: Sunriver Water LLC/Sunriver Environmental LLC Expanded Service Territory 
Application  

 
Oregon Public Utility Commission 
Commission Consumer Services Section 
PO Box 1088 
Salem, OR 97308-1088 
 
 
Dear Commissioners, 
 
We are writing you with concerns about the Sunriver Water LLC/Sunriver 
Environmental LLC Expanded Service Territory application.  We have three primary 
concerns.   

Our first concern is that the wells listed in the application are not correctly 
identified nor adequate to meet the current needs let alone the additional needs that 
would be placed upon them with this application.   

Four wells are listed on the application submitted by SW LLC: wells  14, 9, 2 and 15.  
We are confused as to the correct identification and location of Well 15.   According 
to the materials supplied by SW LLC,  Well 15 is located by the North Reservoir 
(attachment 1) in Section 33.  On the map in the supplied materials (attachment 2), 
Well 15 is identified as the North Well (blue rectangle in attachment 2).  Yet in the 
original permit (attachment 3: blue rectangle), the North Well is listed in Section 5.  
Additionally, Well 16 is listed as AKA Well 15, (attachment 2: red rectangle), yet 
there is a typo in its location on the original permit (attachment 3: red rectangle) the 
range is listed as 11 West when it should be 11 East. 
 
In addition, we were sent a letter by SW LLC stating that Well 15 was a new well 
(see attachment 4).  Where is Well 15 and what is its capacity? 
 
We also wonder why Well 2 is denoted as having a capacity of  2,217,600 GPD, yet it 
is not currently utilized.  
 

On June 8th, 2021, Governor Kate Brown declared a drought emergency in Deschutes 
County https://www.oregon.gov/gov/Documents/executive_orders/eo_21-12.pdf.  
On June 17th, we received a text  and recording from SW LLC (attachment 6) that a 
primary well was down and asking us to conserve water.  We called SW LLC  on June 
18th to ask about the status. We were told to continue to conserve water because the 
primary well would continue to be out of service until a needed part could arrive 
and be installed. We were told that the needed part was scheduled to arrive on June 
21st. 



 

Our second concern is that SW LLC/SE LLC is not able to process the current sewage 
demands and that to process any additional waste from the added demand from this 
application would raise rates.  

The proposed addition to SW LLC service area includes residences that would put 
an excessive strain on our resources. They include large houses with 7 1/2 
bathrooms. (See attachment 5). 

Our third concern is the Wild and Scenic designation of the Deschutes River. 
Currently, SW LLC/SE LLC has threatened the Deschutes River with HABITAT 
ALTERATIONS | HYDROLOGIC ALTERATION | SEDIMENT | TEMPERATURE | 
TURBIDITY violations (see https://echo.epa.gov/detailed-facility-
report?fid=ORU000204&sys=ICP#Ground_Water_Rule_09/01/2020_MR). 
 

At this time of unprecedented challenges, we urge the Public Utility Commission to 
ensure that existing customers have adequate and safe drinking water, affordable 
water and sewer service and healthy rivers. 

 

Thank you for your help in this matter. 

 

Mechelle Griffin and Joseph Batz 
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